BARTLETT BULLETIN SEPTEMBER 2025

Set High Goals... Attain New Heights

Dear Bartlett Bighorn Families,

Nutrition Standards have been updated and in order to comply with the updates and remain within in the law there are changes to what students on campus may be served when it comes to food.

This will impact parents and guardians wanting celebrate their child's birthday and many other school-wide celebrations. Please read through this entire document as it contains important details of the regulation.

A quick run-down of the 5157 Regulation:

- * Any food awards are required to be in alignment with the nutrient and beverage standards as specified in this regulation.
- *Parents and Guardians, please note that ONLY the approved food items from the list above are allowed on campus for any reason, including student birthdays. See the lists below for approved and not approved items.
- * The school will not accept nor serve any food items that do not meet Regulation 5157 Nutrition Standards and that are not listed on the approved lists. See the lists on our school website for specific details.
- * All foods for special occasions (birthdays, celebrations, etc) must be on the approved lists and commercially prepared to minimize risks of foodborne illnesses and to avoid known food allergens.
- * Nutrient and beverage standards will apply to all foods and beverages sold or given away to students during the period from midnight before to 30 minutes after the end of the school day (From 8:30 am 3:41 pm).
- * The District allows for exceptions to the wellness policy for **schoolwide** special occasions or holidays, not to exceed twice per month. Bighorn Country and PTO will designate these two days per month.

Sincerely.

Mr. Brodie Christian, Principal

Dr. Christine Clayman, Assistant Principal

PTO News

Happy September, Bartlett families!! We hope everyone had an awesome start to school year. We want to thank everyone for participating in Penny Wars. It was a huge success, and the money earned will go back to the teachers for classroom needs.

We are looking forward to our Fall Festival on October 16th and hope everyone will join us for games, face painting, dancing, food, and lots of fun.

Our first PTO meeting is on September 5th in the MPR at 9 am. We hope you can join us. During the meeting, we will discuss upcoming events and also vote for the new SOT board. If you're interested in running for SOT or would like to nominate someone, please email us at selmabartlettpto@gmail.com.

September 5th - Donuts with Grownups (8:30-8:55 am), PTO Meeting/SOT elections (starts at 9:00 am)

September 8th - Fall Enrichment Classes Start

October 16th - Fall Festival

Checking out your child

We ask that you follow the procedures listed below:

- Report to the school's office to sign your child out.
- > ID is required to check out a student.
- Complete check out note provided by the office.

We will not call a student from class until ID is verified.

For Yearbook Purchases and Grade Supply Money Please go to https: **ccsd.schoolcashonline.com** To create and account. You will need the student ID number, student's last name and birth date. You will be able to pay by Credit Card.

What is happening in September?

September 1st - Labor Day

September 8th - Start of Fall Enrichment Classes

September 15th - Staff Development Day (No School)

September 16th - Fall Picture Day and Staff Individual Pictures.

September 29th thru October 3rd – Week of Respect